File No. 14-1680

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT relative to technical revisions of the 2015 Los
Angeles County Metropolitan Authority (Metro) Call for Projects list of proposed projects for the
City of Los Angeles.

Recommendation for Council action:

APPROVE the final list of proposed projects submitted to Metro for the 2015 Call for Projects
grants attached to the Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) report to Council
dated May 21, 2015.

Fiscal Impact Statement: The LADOT reports that this action will not impact the General Fund.
For projects awarded grant funding by Metro, City staff will identify the required matching funds
and staff resources through the annual budget process.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.
SUMMARY

In the report to Council dated May 21, 2015, LADOT presents a revised list of proposed projects
to be submitted to Metro for the 2015 Call for Projects grant awards. LADOT reports that on
December 16, 2015, Council authorized the Department to submit grant applications to Metro for
funding from the 2015 Call for Projects. On January 16, 2015, Council amended the grant
application list to remove one project in Council District 1. Later, Council District 13 requested
that the Hollywood First-Last Mile Pedestrian Connections - Yucca to Argyle Street project be
deleted from the City’s approved project list. Also, LADOT staff identified changes to the cost
estimates and scope descriptions for several projects that necessitated the revisions to the
match funds and grant requests in the City’s approved project list.

At its meeting held May 27, 2015, the Transportation Committee recommended that Council
approve the revised list of projects to be submitted on behalf of the City for Metro's 2015 Call for
Projects grant awards.

Respectfully Submitted,

TRANSPORTAT!JON COMMITEE

W =

MEMBER VOTE
BONIN: YES
KORETZ: ABSENT
LABONGE: YES
PARKS: ABSENT
KREKORIAN: YES
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